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For Immediate Release 
February 11, 2025 
Case #MN25-0647 
Case #MN25-0642 

ARRESTS MADE FOR FIREARM CHARGES 
 

Menifee, CA – On Monday, February 10, 2025, at approximately 11:42 AM, the Menifee Police 
Department responded to reports of a subject who exited a vehicle and fired several rounds towards 
the hills north of the Valley Boulevard and McCall Boulevard intersection. Upon arrival, officers located 
several bullet casings and Star 9 assisted in an area search; however, no suspects or victims were 
located.  
 
At about 4:17 PM., members of the Menifee Police Special Enforcement Team located two males and 
a vehicle matching the description provided by the original reporting party. When officers initiated a 
traffic stop, the front passenger exited the vehicle and fled on foot, prompting a pursuit. 
 
During the pursuit, the suspect dropped a loaded 9mm handgun before being apprehended. A 
subsequent search of the vehicle uncovered a magazine and a 50-round drum. Both the driver and 
passenger of the vehicle were arrested on multiple firearm-related charges. 
 
A test fire of the recovered weapon using the National Integrated Ballistic Information Network allowed 
our officers to make a presumptive match to the firearm from the initial shots fired incident.   
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